
Politics 

This report is written one week before the most momentous 
political event in the history of the country - the first 
wholly democratic election on 27th April 1994. As 
foreseen in the 1992 report, violence, unrest, 
intimidation and uncertainty have prevailed over the past 
two years. 

Uncertainty about the future is probably uppermost in most 
South Africans1 minds. It is not a matter of who will 
hold the reins of government after the election, but, 
whoever it is, will they be able to control the country 
and allow the economy to have a chance to produce the 
goods that so many are expecting from the new government? 

The political and economic future of the country - and 
indeed that of many neighbouring countries - depends on 
the events, actions and reactions over the coming weeks 
and months. 

Economics 

The economy has shown practically no growth over the last 
two years. Employment opportunities in the formal sector 
have declined and continued growth in the population of 
working age has led to increasing numbers of persons being 
self-employed in the informal sector and to an alarming 
increase in unemployment. 

The only bright feature is the inflation rate - in 1992 it 
was under 10% for the first time in twenty years and is 
expected to be 8% for 1994. It is, however, expected that 
inflation will increase again either because of an 
improvement in the economy or as a result of government 
spending on social issues. 



The ~rofession 

The two consulting actuarial bodies - SAACA whose 
membership was confined to actuaries practising either in 
partnership with other consulting actuaries or on own 
account and SASCA which was open to all consulting 
actuaries and made no stipulation concerning the capacity 
in which the actuary practised - have recently combined to 
form the Consulting Actuaries Society of South Africa 
(CASSA), the membership requirements of which are very 
much in line with those IACA. 

The new body has a membership of 55 and it is envisaged 
that the unitary affect of the amalgamation will enhance 
the status of consulting actuaries and strengthen their 
hand in making representations to appropriate regulatory 
bodies and government on issues relating to their work. 

Retirement funds 

The trend of conversion of defined benefit pension fund to 
defined contribution funds (either pension or provident 
(lump sum)) has accelerated over the last two years. 
Initially driven by Trade Unions, it has spread to funds 
for clerical and managerial staff. 

The present political and economic uncertainty has also 
had an effect. Many employees prefer to see their 
benefits expressed in money terms rather than in the form 
of a formula - perhaps because they lack confidence in 
future Trustees of funds and management of employers and 
think that a money figure promise is more likely to be met 
than a formula promise. Employers have taken the 
opportunity to limit their costs because they fear that 
future investment returns may not be sufficient to give a 
reasonable return in excess of inflation and in some 
cases, hopefully, to limit their increase in costs as a 
result of AIDS. 

The long-awaited Mouton Committee Report on the provision 
of retirement benefits was published at the end of 1992. 
Much of the work of the committee and its findings require 
further investigation before action can be taken. 



The regulatory authorities have taken action on the 
supervision and registration of persons and bodies 
administering retirement funds, the standardization of 
rules of funds, the policing of transfer values between 
funds and the appointment of membersf representatives to 
the Boards of Trustees. Further action on a number of 
other recommendations is expected this year. 

The Major issue of the provision of subsistence pensions 
for the general population, many of whom cannot afford to 
save out of their earnings and may well have been 
unemployed for a large part of their working lifetime, 
still appears to be economically unattainable. 

Investment issues 

The relaxation of the prescribed asset requirements in 
1989 had allowed a much greater freedom for pension fund 
investment managers but this was hampered by the very 
severe lack of marketability on the Johannesburg Stock 
Exchange. Over the last two years, however, the enormous 
growth of derivative instruments has enabled investment 
managers to exercise their new-found freedom and has 
produced a widening range of returns by individual 
investment managers. 

The growth of defined contribution retirement funds has 
let to an increasing demand for market-related investments 
which also provide genuine protection against the 
volatility of equity investments. Again, the solutions 
offered so far have been derivative-based products. 

Amongst the traditional defined benefit pension funds the 
trend away from insurance companies' pooled products and, 
for very large funds, away from in-house investment 
management has continued. Specialist investment asset 
management teams have proved the most aggressive in 
competing for scarce investment resources. 

Investment returns have continued to beat inflation by a 
considerable margin. Average investment returns on assets 
of retirement funds over five-year periods compared with 
average inflation rates over the same periods have been as 
follows: 
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There has been some speculation that pension and provident 
funds will be allowed to invest a portion of their assets 
overseas but it appears that such a possibility would be 
extremely unlikely in the short term. On the other hand, 
there is a widespread belief that prescribed assets will 
return in the near future under a different guise, such as 
compulsory socially desirable investments. 

In retrospect, the five years 1989-1993 may prove to have 
been a window of opportunity for investment managers 
between two lengthy periods of governmental interference. 

Life insurance 

The life insurance industry has seen the supervisors 
placing significantly increased reliance on actuarial 
reports covering a range of financial soundness issues. 
Appointed actuaries to life offices now have to report 
(publicly in some instances and confidentially to the 
supervisory authorities in other) on subjects such as 
asset/liability matching, guarantees, AIDS, dividends, 
reinsurance arrangements, solvency and policyholder 
benefit expectations. Financial statements of the 
insurers must now contain an actuarial balance sheet with 
a description of valuation bases and certification by the 
appointed actuary that the financial position of the 
insurer is being fairly presented. 

Life insurance in other countries in the region has been 
buoyant with new companies being formed in a number of 
countries and with opportunities for regional expansion 
receiving increased attention - albeit tempered with 
concern regarding the continued spread of the AIDS 
epidemic. 



Healthcare 

Healthcare benefits at a relatively low level are provided 
free by the State to the indigent. Employees in formal 
employment are generally members of medical aid schemes 
arranged by their employers. Until recently, legislative 
requirements prevented medical aid schemes from 
discriminating against members for reasons of age or poor 
health. It was compulsory that a retiring member of a 
medical aid should be allowed continuing membership for 
life, and very often pensioners contributed at reduced 
rates. Benefits were controlled by legislation and were 
generally between 80% and 100% of tariffs negotiated 
annually, with fairly high maxima imposed for various 
services. Medical costs have increased at rates up to 10% 
greater than inflation rates in recent years. 

The legislation has now been changed to allow medical aid 
schemes much more flexibility regarding benefit amounts, 
and the rates charged to members. The Melamet Commission 
into medical aid legislation in South Africa has released 
its report very recently. Actuaries are now becoming 
involved in questions relating to the funding of medical 
benefits. Where existing funding has been uniformly on a 
88pay-as-you-go88 basis, prefunding is now attracting a lot 
of interest. Furthermore, aggressive competition from 
healthcare products developed by insurance companies is 
impacting on the flow of new members into the old style 
medical schemes. It is not clear how medical schemes will 
cope with changes in legislation and the competitive 
threats posed by insurance companies. 

General 

The challenges and the opportunities facing the actuarial 
profession in South Africa are enormous. The tradition of 
actuaries is to plan for the long-term future based on the 
experience of the past, while the only thing certain about 
the future in the new South Africa is that it will be 
different from the past. Whilst the present outlook may 
be very clouded, there is potentially a golden future 
beyond the horizon. 


